




Dear Senator Stoltz, 
 
Finding qualified candidates is not always easy, whether it be a new employee, 
someone running for office or filling seats on boards and commissions. With the 
later tending to be volunteer and thankless positions. 
 
Having regional diversity on the B of F is critically important in a state the size and 
regionally diverse as Alaska. 
 
Yes, you could have 7 qualified members from a single area of the state but the 
perception of the public wouldn’t be good. And since the board process prides itself 
on being publicly driven, it only makes sense to be regionally diverse. Not only for 
the public perception but also to bring to the table the knowledge specific to their 
area. That in turn would help the other board members understand what’s going on 
in that part of the state. 
 
The Anchorage area holds about half of the population of the state. One could make 
the argument that half of the board members should come from there. That sounds 
ridiculous, right? But not finding a qualified individual from the largest pool of 
people in the state to choose from is not in the best interest of the people. Even 
though the legislature is not directed to be regionally diverse, I disagree about 
having a board without Anchorage area representation.  
 
While we all should be sensitive to environmental issues, the B of F is not the place 
to push that agenda. Therefore an environmentalist should be not be considered. It 
is about managing the fisheries. There are other groups that watch and manage 
environmental issues. Yes, there are environmental factors that affect fisheries, as 
well as many other factors. The B of F depends on experts from all fields of study to 
provide data to help them make informed decisions. These groups should work 
together but the lines should not be blurred. They should be kept separate. 
Concentrate on what your appointed to do and listen to experts from other agencies 
on what they were hired or appointed to do. 
 
A person can only do so much in a world filled with so much data to sift through. By 
having too many irons in the fire the quality of the end product suffers. Great 
managers surround themselves with different people that excel in different areas. 
When then happens, more often than not, good decisions are made and everyone 
wins. 
 
Please do not put someone on the B of F outside of the Anchorage area and would 
have themselves spread too thin to be effective in the position they are being 
appointed for.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dan Ernhart 
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Daniel George

From: Andy Couch <fishing@fish4salmon.com>

Sent: Monday, April 13, 2015 1:19 PM

To: Sen. Bill Stoltze; Sen. Charlie Huggins; Sen. Bill Wielechowski; Sen. John Coghill

Subject: Board of Fish Confirmation Hearing in Senate Resources Committee

Senators,  

 

I appreciate the questions you were asking in vetting BOF candidates today, and trust your judgement in how to 

best proceed.   I believe you are doing a good job voicing the concerns of your constituents. 

 

Thank You, 

 

 

 

Andy Couch 

Fishtale River Guides 

(907) 746-2199 

fishing@fish4salmon.com 
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